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Box 1, Tape 1 
 
 
In this interview, Maria Bârschi, born in 1923 and a resident of Stolniceni through World War II, 
discusses a particular incident she witnessed: the round-up and execution of local Jews in a 
ravine on the outskirts of her village.  
 
 
[01:] 00:19:01 – [01:] 09:16:06 
 
In the beginning she mentions she was born in 1923, in the village of Stolniceni, Edineţ County, 
in the Republic of Moldova; mentions that her maiden name is Feodorovna, which indicates she 
is of Russian descent; says her memories of the Jewish people in the village are not extensive; 
says she can remember that there were four families living in the village, of which she 
remembers the names of three: Iudco, Moşcu, and Leaiman; says she knows they were taken 
from the village and gathered near a ravine on the outskirts of Stolniceni and shot there in 1941, 
but does not know who took them, nor did she see them being shot; assumes that it was the 
Germans who took them and shot them; says the place where the Jews were rounded up and shot 
was between the villages of Stolniceni and Şofrâncani, where there is a ravine; when asked how 
she found out about them being taken there, she says that the people in the village talked about it 
and word got around; says she was not close because soldiers kept them away; estimates that she 
was about two kilometers from the place where the Jews were held; says the Jews the soldiers 
gathered were more or less lined up; mentions that they were also from other villages like 
Şofrâncani or Pociumbeni; says she could hear them cry and talk but could not understand the 
language since they were too far for her to comprehend actual words, but assumes they spoke 
Russian; says they did not attempt to communicate with the villagers watching and when the 
shooting began, a soldier came and forced them to move further away.  
 
[01:] 09:16:07 – [01:] 15:39:09 
 
She goes on to mention that she recognized two from her village among those lined up and then 
mentions the names of the two daughters of Iudco: Slima and Raisa [seems somewhat unsure 
about both names]; estimates there were about 50 Jews lined up and says none of them carried 
anything—clothes or other items—for the soldiers would not have allowed that; when asked 
about the soldiers, she says they were less in numbers in relation to the Jews, but does not give a 
specific number; mentions they had guns and spoke a language she did not understand, but seems 
quite convinced they were Germans; says when the first shots (a continuous sound like a 
machine gun, not normal gun shots) were heard, she saw some Jews falling to the ground and 
then a soldier came and forced them to move further away; asked if it was over fast or if it took a 
while, she says it lasted until the night came, because she left for the village and could still hear 
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the shots; explains the murdered people fell into the ravine and assumes they were covered with 
dirt by the soldiers during the night; remembers hearing people say the soldiers came with a 
tractor and pushed the dirt over the bodies, but she did not see the soldiers doing that.  
 
[01:] 15:39:10 – [01:] 19:38:21 
 
She explains she did not see the soldiers leaving the place where they had gathered the Jews 
because the locals watching were forced to leave; mentions that others went back the following 
days to check the place out and that they picked up items of clothing or beaded necklaces; 
indicates she did not go, because she thought it was wrong to take things from the dead; says that 
those that did go were older than she was, and have since died; says the houses of the Jews that 
were killed remained empty and some of the people that lived would break in and take different 
items; notes that she is convinced that the local representatives of the government did not take 
anything from the houses; when asked if any of the Jews ever came back to the village, she says 
that she did not hear of any coming back; repeats her statement that though she heard the soldiers 
speak she did not understand the words.  
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